***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***
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JULY 2008

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR

Hello everyone! 

Summer is near and all the activity of good weather is upon us.  Bill Foster, our Public Works Supervisor, will tell us about the paving and patching projects, and Mertie Pozzi, our Clerk/Treasurer, will bring us up to date with the office hiring and the accounting activities for the Village.  Bill Swagler, Jr., our Code Enforcement Officer, will update material concerning sidewalks and other matters impacting that area during this warmer season.  

 
Deputy Mayor DeHaas informed the Village Board in May that the Planning Board will activate once again, which is a positive move.  That Board will continue to approach the Master Plan and the Strategic Plan and our existing codes.  They will solicit Village thoughts and recommend actions to the Village Board. 

                                                                 The Rate Committee Chair Scott Evans and the committee continue to move forward with the Water System Project.  As you know, three informational meetings held at the Elementary School in April offered the project for more public view.  We will continue toward conclusion by the spring of 2009.    

 
The Preservation Planning Group Co- Chairs Dorothy Torrey and Virginia Wood soon will propose certain physical enhancement projects for the Municipal Building.  These upkeep matters were a result of the Crawford & Stearns Study for the Municipal Building and Tappan Spaulding Library.  This group of individuals is willing to seek funding in 2009 for the projects.  You will see in this newsletter a statement from the Library Board and Librarian concerning the progress toward handicapped accessibility and addition.  

 
The Bike/Skate Board Park Committee Chair Tracey Cucci and her committee are raising dollars toward the eventuality of the ‘Nick Wilson’ Memorial Park. 

 

The Tillers and Toilers Chair Judy Eldridge and committee garden flora and fauna improvements at the Library and Municipal Building continually add a real plus to the area.  As fuel costs escalate, those of us who stay home will enjoy the sites of the Village due to the hard work of those individuals.  

 
The Tioga County Sheriff’s Department coverage of the Village is administrated by Village Board Member John Schaffer, and I believe we are experiencing improving visibility.  Your tax dollars are at work as ticket infractions written in the village enhance our revenue and keep speeding and risk to a minimum.  We will work with the Town Courts to make sure those allowable dollars do come back to support our Village.  

 
In March, I requested Tioga County Soil & Water visit the Village to review flood and water runoff mitigation.  I understand that is not necessarily a Village correction, but communication is important to quality of life.  We have endured these continual issues, and I ask for all of us to know if correction is possible.  The County will report back to Bill Foster soon.  

 

All of these efforts and completions above are due to residents coming forward and asking for change, and that is how good things happen.  Look for updates on our website www.villageofnewarkvalley.com.

Sometimes I see much difficulty with ‘change’ as we all navigate through life.  We all accustom ourselves with the physical surroundings, and there is some comfort with predictability.   Change for the sake of change is not good, while change for some achievable result does at times have merit.  Your Mayor attempts to develop thoughts for what I believe is Newark Valley’s interests.  We do have a very patient Village Board of Trustees.  Lori Dehaas, John Kaufman, John Schaffer and now Fred Blee listen, hear my concerns and usually allow time for those ideas to become challenges for action.  Those challenges may improve our area but in some cases cost all of us.  That cost may be in dollars or time or inconvenience, and our economy is such that none of us want to error.  Your Mayor and Village Trustees are moving forward, and I ask you to listen to these ideas for improvement. 

*********************************

June 26, 2008

Today & yesterday 2 gate valves burst on an aging 4” line at Whig Street intersections. I guess this is a statement for an aging system.

*********************************

Take care,


Jim Tornatore 

CLERK’S REPORT 

We have hired the new Deputy Clerk/Treasurer. Her name is Tracey Cucci. Training has been going well, and I think she will do a fine job. She was previously the Town of Newark Valley Clerk, so she has some idea of what to expect. Welcome Tracey as we say goodbye to Trudy Bentley who took a job at Cornell with the hopes of being able to do something she has always wanted to do. We wish her the best in her endeavor. 

The 2007-08 Annual Financial Report has been submitted to the Office of the State Comptrollers, and a copy is filed in the village office where it is available as a public record for inspection by anyone interested.

Trout Ponds Deposits – Please remember to pick up your deposit paid for the use of the Trout Ponds unless you would like to donate it to the Trout Pond Fund. Last year we created a policy requiring a refundable deposit for the use of the Trout Ponds. Due to the fact that we had several deposits left and not picked up, we have created an extension to that policy beginning in 2008. It is as follows: Any deposits not picked up within 30 days after the date of use of the Trout Ponds Park will now become a donation to the Trout Pond Fund.

Dogs – A lot of us are dog lovers and there are many dogs in the village, so please, for the sake of others, your neighbors, and the community, keep in mind that allowing dogs to run at large is a violation of our village codes. Also, out of respect for others, please clean up behind your dogs in the roadways, sidewalks, parks, and lawns of public or private property.

New Businesses – Community Thrift Store and Donation Center, 4 Whig Street and D & M Machine and Tool, Inc., 148 South Main Street.

Our office hours are Mondays 10 AM to 7 PM, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 10 AM to 3 PM, closed Fridays. We have a drop box if these hours are inconvenient.  Board Meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at 7 PM in the Noble Room. All residents are encouraged to come.

Our planning board is looking for new members. If interested, please call the village office at 642-8686. Volunteers are always needed and appreciated.

Have a safe and enjoyable summer!!!!!



Mertie Pozzi

BRUSH AND LEAVES

Brush 


Leaves

July 8 


July 9

August 12 

August 13

October 7 

October 8

November 4 

November 5

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT

Construction season is underway. The village has repaired the state entrances to the village streets, and repaired the edge of the road on Rock Street to the village line. The last major roadwork for the village this year is Whig Street from Watson to the village line. We will be starting that project in the middle of July to avoid all the school traffic. We will have a detour around Watson to Franklin, and single lane traffic from Franklin to the village line. This roadwork will take about one week, and then traffic will resume its normal pattern. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause, but we will try to keep it to a minimum. The final major construction project for the summer is the sidewalks around the municipal building. This will be done in stages to try to avoid problems getting in and out of the post office. Details will be posted on the village web site. www.villageofnewarkvalley.com
 
Flooding update - We have had Tioga County Soil and Water look into the water situation around Lawrence, Franklin and now Elm streets. At this time, we have not received any reports mailed to us, but they have been in the area with engineers to review the situation and we are expecting updates any time. Again, we will post any useful information on the village web site. The flash flooding that happens on Main Street during the summer is due largely to plugged drains.  The DPW cleans these drains regularly, but if residents would stop putting grass clippings in the road, most of this type of flooding would not happen.

  
Water Trivia – Questions: 1) How much water must a person consume per day to maintain health? 2) What were the first water pipes made from in the U.S.? 3) How much water is used to flush a toilet? 4) How much water is used in the average five-minute shower? (Answers below).

Water/Money Saving Tips: Conserving water will save you money. It is recommended that you check your meter reading frequently and on a regular basis, (i.e. monthly). By doing this, if a leak should occur, it will be detected early and you can tend to repairs before your bill becomes astronomical. Leaking toilets are usually the main culprits in an unusually high water bill. Average water use is approximately 8,000 gallons per person per year (or 1069 cubic feet per your water bill), assuming laundry is done on the premises. Several factors will affect average use: laundry habits, leaking toilets, filling swimming pools, watering lawns & gardens, washing cars, frequent house guests. Devices such as pressure reducing valves and water-saver showerheads can go a long way toward saving water and money. Each household is charged for approximately a minimum of 7,500 gallons every six months. A household of one or two persons rarely uses over the minimum.

 
Trivia - Answers: 1.) 2 ½ quarts from all sources; i.e., water, food, etc. 2.) Fire charred bored logs.  3.) 2 – 7 gallons.  4.) 25 – 50 gallons.



 Bill Foster
       
CODE ENFORCEMENT 

With summer and the nice weather, code enforcement has been very busy.  I want to thank you for doing your part in making this a nice village to live in!  

As you know, we are now addressing the issue of sidewalk repair.  Many of you received letters asking your intent on this issue and I am pleased with the response I have gotten. Quite a number of residents have already replaced their sidewalks and as many are signed up to do so this season.  I understand that the cost of this endeavor is high, but the safety of our pedestrians is very important.  Thank you to those who have and are taking care of this problem.

On another note, it is important that every property have the address number in plain sight on their home or apartment building.  It is New York State law to do so for very good reason.  It is extremely important that emergency services be able to locate an address as quickly as possible and it could mean the difference between life and death.  For that matter alone, please make sure your house has the number on it!  

Many laws have changed in New York State and they have become stricter of what needs a building permit.  If you have any doubt, please contact me at the village office and I will be glad to assist.  




William Swagler

TAPPAN-SPAULDING MEMORIAL LIBRARY

Well, we are off and running.  Final drawings are being made for the new addition.  Funding is coming along nicely.  We will be selling book bags designed by Carrie Drew Tornatore and printed by Cari and Brenden Shiel.  The bags will sell for $8.00 each.

The summer will be a time of reading and bugs for the youth.  The Summer Reading Program is "Catch the Reading Bug".  So don't be surprised by all the bugs in the library.  The programs are as follows:

10:00-11:00 Wed.      Going on now

Story Hour – 2-5 yrs.

12:00-1:00 Fri.           July 11th-Aug. 15th
Teen Program – 12-17 yrs.

1:00-2:00 Fri.             July 11th-Aug. 15th

Regular Program – 4-11 yrs.

10:00-11:00 Mon.      June 30th-Aug.11th

SACC Program

If you have any questions, call the library or stop in.

We are getting $3,000.00 from Sen. Libous for children's programming this year with an extra $500.00 for free books and money for a security system in the library.  Assemblyman Gary Finch, with Sen. Libous, will be getting us $2,000.00 for children's books; so we can update our collection.  Our thanks go out to both gentile men for all their help and support.  We would also like to thank Edith Fogel and Carol Forde for all the help they are.  Both women are volunteers helping at the circulation desk and a re-labeling project.

Plans are in the works for our 100th Anniversary Celebration.  If any one has pictures of the library or programs in the library please bring them in.  Also, if any one who has information on who was librarian when or other history type information that they can share with us please come in or call.  We are trying to update the history of the library and fill out some blanks.  Remember during those hot lazy days of summer it is a good time to sit back and relax with a good book to read.  Come on in and check out what is new and maybe an old favorite.

NEWARK VALLEY DAYS 
You loved Holiday Magic, then Spring Fling, now it’s time for…

NEWARK VALLEY DAYS 

 August 8th and 9th
Please join us this August for Newark Valley Days sponsored by the Village, the Town, the NV Historical Society and the Celebrations Committee.  Events will be taking place around the village on Friday, August 8th and Saturday, August 9th.


Start the fun on Friday night at the NV Train Depot with music by the Ithaca New Orleans Dixieland Band.  Refreshments begin at 6 and the music 

at 7.

On Saturday, visit the Village Green beginning around 9 am where our vendors will have lots of interesting items for sale.  Watch for our regular NV Days band – Night Sounds –on the bandstand.  Ride a wagon drawn by magnificent draft horses around the village and visit our many other activities.  There will be the usual Noble Room art show and of course, the book sale in front of the Tappan Spaulding Library.  The annual NV Days parade will begin at 2, starting from the village barns.  We will have bands, floats, vintage cars, plenty of fire trucks and much more.  This year there will be prizes for the best floats.  After the parade, stay at the Depot and listen to the Kirby Band play, while the kids play a life-size game of Candyland and go for a pony ride.  Then moving on down to the Trout Ponds from 4-8 will be the giant inflatable obstacle course and games for the kids.  By this time you might as well stay for the Chicken BBQ and listen to Masterpiece play from 5 – 7 and Sleepyhead from 7:30 on, while you watch the fireworks at 9:30.

COME JOIN THE FUN and GET INVOLVED

Quality vendors wanted:  To take part as a vendor on Saturday, please call Bonnie Sisco at 642-8228.  We’d like to see as many local wares as possible!

Join the parade!!  If you would like to march in the parade or have a float idea, please call Bonnie at 642-8228.   Any and all interested parade groups are welcome - maybe even an old fashioned kazoo band?  This year there will be prizes for floats – so, get on your thinking caps and get building.  

Volunteers needed:  We will be running another coin toss this year and need volunteers to help raise funds by “catching” donations from passing cars.  It’s great fun!  Call Barb at 642-3477.

For general questions, please call Bonnie at 642-8228.  Hope to see you there.

JOINT SUMMER RECREATION PROGRAM 2008

The 2008 summer season is here and the Newark Valley Middle School is available for summer recreation. Registration will be held on Monday, July 7th from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. and July 8 – 11th from 9:00 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. in the NV Middle School large gym.  All children will need a permission form, updated immunization/allergy form and a mandatory health check.  If you have a student who can not make this time, or would like to join later in the year, please call the Director Jacia Donnely @ 719-661-4250. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Summer recreation will begin on Tuesday, July 8th for morning session only.  This part of the program will consist of board games, contests, arts-n-crafts and outdoor activities.  Afternoon sessions will begin Monday, July 14th.  This will consist of various field trips including swimming at Greenwood Park.  A Calendar of events will be available at registration.  Pick-up and drop-off information will be listed on each permission slip. 

HEAD START & UNIVERSAL PRE-KINDERGARTEN

Head Start Program

For eligible 3 & 4 year old children in Tioga County. Classroom options are available in Candor, Newark Valley, Owego and Waverly. Home Base Options are available in Newark Valley and Waverly. The Head Start program includes a preschool curriculum, nutritious meals and snacks, health screenings and referrals, and services for children with special needs.

Pre-Kindergarten Program

For eligible 4 year old children in the Owego-Apalachin and Newark Valley School Districts. Children must turn 4 years old by December 1st. Two and a half hour program, five days per week. The Pre-K program includes a preschool curriculum and group socialization.

Parents are required to provide mid-day transportation. 

Tioga Opportunities, Inc. Early Childhood Services

Head Start & Universal Pre-Kindergarten

1277 Taylor Road, Owego NY  13827

687-5888 or 1-866-687-5888

PRESERVATION PLANNING GROUP (PPG) 
The Preservation Planning Group (PPG) attended the recent June 10th Newark
Valley Village Board Meeting where Trustees encouraged PPG members to
continue with their preservation and restoration efforts for the Municipal
and Library buildings.  A public informational meeting will be scheduled
sometime this coming fall to discuss the areas of these buildings that need more extensive repairs than our Public Works Dept. can do. PPG is seeking support for this from local residents and civic groups and will also be contacting funding agencies.  Those interested in assisting this important community project in any way may contact Dorothy Torrey at 687-1839, or Marjean Coghill at 642-5117.

NEWARK VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY

An "Embroidered Sampler Workshop" is planned for youths ages 9 and up, July 26, 12 noon to 2pm. Workshop will be held at the Bement-Billings Farmstead, Rt. 38 north of Newark Valley, NY. This is a drop-in program for youths accompanied by an adult where students will re-create a craft typically made during the 18th and 19th centuries. Materials are provided and bringing a 6"-8" embroidery hoop is optional. Although the workshop is free, reservations are requested as class size is limited. You may call 642-9974 or 9516 to reserve your space. Workshop provided by Jane Bement Art Guild, Newark Valley Historical Society.

MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK  

Bring your lawn chairs and enjoy an evening of music in the Trout Ponds Park. These events are free. This year’s line up is as follows:

PLEXIGRASS  - July 19

7 PM to 9 PM

BAD WEATHER BLUES - August 21

6 PM to 9 PM.

These event are made possible in part with funds from New York State Council on the Arts Decentralization

Program administered locally by the Arts of the Southern Finger Lakes, and the Village of Newark Valley.   
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